THE SPEED AWARENESS MONITOR (SAM)

All residents will by now doubtless have seen the SAM in its various locations around Lyng, but what does it actually achieve?
Firstly, by its primary function of telling drivers if they’re speeding, it’s proved over many years, in locations all over the country, to be probably the single most effective speed-control devicegoing; it’s been repeatedly shown that drivers, for whatever reason, for the most part respond positively to such devices. However, it has another function, which is that it records and stores the speed of every vehicle which passes it, and the collected data can then be analysed to determine if additional measures are required to control vehicle speeds.
We’ve now rotated our own device through its four locations often enough to draw some conclusions from the data. Firstly, there does seem to be an overall positive response. When it first went up, we’d typically get between 20 and 25 percent of vehicles over the limit; that’s now typically around 12%, but we do need to keep monitoring this. The typical speeders are between 2 and 3 mph over; but that’s an average, which suggests that whilst some are only a fraction over, others may be several mph over. We’ve also got one or two people regularly doing up to 50 mph, and the data distribution, supported by some residents’ observations, strongly indicates that regrettably, these are locals. 
We feel overall that we now have sufficient evidence to seek further measures, and have asked the Police to implement some enforcement. We’re still waiting for a definite response, but they say that speeding in villages is currently one of their priorities, so we’re hopeful of a result – so if you’re a habitual speeder, don’t whinge if you find yourself with a ticket at some future date!
A couple of final points. We’ve been asked if we can employ more devices. The answer to that is ‘Yes, but at a cost’. The one we have cost £3,000, half of which we got from a NCC grant under their Parish Partnership scheme. We’ve also had a couple of people questioning the locations of the existing device, but they are determined by the Highways Dept, so are outside our control.

